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Dear resident,  
 

We would like to inform you about building works that will be carried 
out from 17/18 December. These works are part of Zuidasdok, which 
involves the widening and tunneling of the A10 Zuid and the complete 
redevelopment of Amsterdam Zuid station. 
 
Saturday 17 and Sunday 18 December 
Between 7:00 am and 7:00 pm we will insert in total 20 sheet pilings 
into the ground of the metroplatforms. Due to the length of the piles 
this will need to be done by means of vibration. 
 
If this sheet piling work cannot be fully completed on Saturday, we 
will continue with the insertion of the last sheet pilings on Sunday. 
In the case of unforeseen events, such as severe weather or 
malfunctioning equipment, we will have to continue work into the 
evening  after 7:00 pm.  
 
Disturbance 
The building works will result in disturbance in the form of vibration, 
noise and bright lighting. We understand that this can create some 
inconvenience to you. 
 
Happy Holidays  
No work will be taking place on the construction sites of Building 
Consortium Nieuw-Zuid between December 24 and January 1. From 2 
to 6 January we will only be carrying out cable and pipeline work in 
the Minervapassage. From Monday 9 January we will return to our 
full-time building schedule. 
 
You can contact the Amsterdam Zuidas Information Centre 24/7 if you 
have any questions or complaints: 0800-5065 and 
www.zuidasdok.nl/contact. 
 
Kind regards, 
Paul Kamermans, Stakeholder Manager Zuidasdok 
 
Zuidasdok is a co-operation between Rijkswaterstaat, ProRail and the 
City of Amsterdam 
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To the residents and business owners in the Amsterdam Zuid station area  
 
 


